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             Email: jgallagher844@c2kni.net
Learn, Achieve, Pray, Believe   

15 December 2020
Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s),
Thank you to everyone who has replied to our Education Restart Survey. The results and suggestions from the survey are currently being analysed, alongside the results from the pupil and staff surveys, to inform plans for the Spring Term.

Due to current restrictions on schools, we are unable to host our Open Day for prospective P1 parents. Please be advised that information about our school and admissions for September 2021 can be found on the home page of our website.
As the term draws to a close, we appeal that all monies owed to the school, especially dinner money, are paid in full. We would really appreciate your co-operation on this matter.

School closes for Christmas on Tuesday 22nd December at 11 a.m. and reopens on Wednesday 6th January 2021.
After what has been the most challenging of years for our whole school community, let’s finish with some good news stories as we prepare for Christmas –

We are delighted to share the fantastic news that we have retained our Green Flag Status. Having just received our fourth green flag, this is a recognition of our passion for looking after our school and the environment and the fact that as a school community, we are never afraid to get involved in opportunities and projects to make a real difference. Huge thanks to Mrs Downey, all pupils (past and present), parents, staff and the wider community for their commitment and enthusiasm in supporting St Bronagh’s Eco- school initiatives. The impact of these Eco-activities reaches beyond the school gate and is having a significant impact on promoting a sustainable future.
As part of our Eco-activities for this year, we have signed up to take part in NI Water’s “Get Water Fit Schools Challenge” and we need your help to save as many litres of water together as possible and win prizes for our school! Taking part is simple: visit www.getwaterfit.co.uk to find out how and where you use water in your home and discover easy ways to reduce your use, looking after the environment and saving money. You can also get free water saving items for your home, including 4-minute shower timers, save a flush bags and leaky loo strips and take part in easy water and energy saving challenges to save your litres.  Finally, donate your litres saved to our school via the “Support a Team” section on the website. 
The more litres we can save together the greater the prizes we can win and the more we can look after the environment, so spread the word and tell your friends, family and neighbours to join us in our water saving mission.
Our Christmas Dinner Party Day for the children in school will be on Friday 18th December and everyone is invited to wear their Christmas jumpers, hats etc. if so desired. 

This year, Warrenpoint Port established a “Covid Community Christmas Fund” and invited applications from local schools and community groups who wanted to spread a bit of festive cheer during these challenging times. I am delighted to announce our application for funding was successful, enabling us to purchase a Selection Box for each pupil, which will be presented during our Christmas Party Day on Friday 18th December. We would like to thank Warrenpoint Port and their partners for their generosity in setting up this fund to support the local community.
Also on Friday 18th, there will be a raffle in each class for a £20 One4all Gift Card, kindly donated by Tony and Karen Williamson, again in the spirit of Christmas. We would like to thank them for this very generous gesture in support of our school community.
Since March 2020, many aspects of life have been very difficult and challenging for everyone in our community. Schools having to close at short notice and the introduction of Home Learning placed a lot of pressure on families, pupils and staff, so we were delighted that we were able to reopen in August, albeit in a restricted way. Since August, our whole school community has worked extremely hard to remain open safely and I wish to sincerely thank everyone for their sterling efforts in facilitating and supporting the education of our pupils. Bringing a sense of normality back to everyone’s lives has had a positive impact on the health and well-being, and the personal and social development of our school community and it was a joy to see the pupils really loving being back at school (long may it continue!).
With the end of the year fast approaching, the staff of St Bronagh’s P.S. would like to wish everyone a very safe, happy and restful Christmas and a prosperous and peaceful new year. We thank you for your continued loyal support for us here in school and we look forward to better times ahead in 2021.
Yours sincerely,
John Gallagher

John Gallagher

Principal.
St Bronagh’s Primary School,


Rostrevor,


BT34 3BB.





Phone: (028) 4173 8450
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